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NEWSLETTER 

“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Howell 
Oh, my!  Is it really spring?  The weather may not say yes yet, but 
the activities going on in our district definitely are making us feel 
spring.  Here are just a few highlights: 

 Physical Plant and Equipment Levy (PPEL) Vote - April 3:  
The polls will be open at the Treynor Community Center from 
7:00 A.M. until 8:00 P.M. for your consideration of a ten-year 
67-cent ($0.67) “voter-approved” Physical Plant and Equip-
ment Levy (PPEL).    You can find additional information on 
our website:  https://treynorschools.socs.net/vnews/
display.v/ART/5aaadd2fe19bf  

 

 Board Meeting:  We have a board meeting on April 9 begin-
ning at 6:30 P.M.  You are definitely welcomed to come. 

 

 Prom – “Enchanted Forest” is Saturday, April 14.  Come see the Parade of the 
Stars, our juniors and seniors attired in their best.  The parade will be in the 
East Gym at 3:45 – 5:00. 

 

 Curriculum – Science:  Our second community-based science meeting is Tues-
day, April 17, at 5:30.  We have several community members involved but if you 
would like to take part, contact me (lhowell@treynorcardinals.org). 

 

 Music – Each of these is a “must see”!  All of us need a little music in our lives 
and nothing is better than hearing our kids sing and play in the band!   

 April 19 – Grade 1 Concert is in the auditorium at 7:00.   

 April 26 – Grades 5/6 Band and Grade 6 Vocal Concert in the auditori-
um at 7:00 

 

 JOI Club Youth Appreciation Program – Sunday afternoon, April 22, at 3:00 
P.M.  This is a great opportunity to recognize the accomplishments of the young 
people who offer so much to our school and the community. 

 

 Athletics – April is a great month to participate in a new home athletic event – 
one you’ve never attended before.  Watch our kids excel!  They would love your 
cheers and support! 

 April 9 – Boys’ and Girls’ Golf at 4:00 at Treynor Recreation Area 
(TRA) 

 April 9 – Boys’ Varsity Track Invitational starts at 4:30 at Cardinal Field 

 April 12 – Boys’ JV and Varsity Soccer begins at 5:00 and 7:00 

 April 13 – Girls’ Varsity Soccer begins at 5:00 
 
 
 
 

Physical Plant & 
Equipment Levy 
(PPEL) Vote—

April 3! 



 April 16 - Boys’ and Girls’ Golf at 4:00 at Treynor Recreation Area (TRA) 

 April 16 – Junior High Track Meet at Cardinal Field at 4:00 

 April 20 – Girls’ Soccer with JV at 4:30 and Varsity at 6:30 

 April 24 – Boys’ Soccer with JV at 5:00 followed by the Varsity  

 April 30 - Boys’ and Girls’ Golf at 4:00 at Treynor Recreation Area (TRA) 

 

We love your participation in our school.  Thanks for expecting excellence and helping us achieve excellence. 

 

Lou 
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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Howell 

FAMILY FITNESS IS FUN! 

Utilize the extra daylight hours to keep your family moving and make fun memories together.  Here are some 
ideas to get you started: 
 Roll up dad’s socks and have a sock war 

 Play tag 

 Explore a new park 

 Play monkey in the middle soccer 

 Go swimming 

 Play hopscotch 
 Have wheelbarrow races 

 Play charades 

 Go on a photo scavenger hunt 

 See how many times you can throw a Frisbee around the family circle without dropping it 

 Discover who can hop on one foot the longest 

 Play leapfrog 
 Clean the house with music blasting  

 Play  human bowling ball:  Parent rolls on ground lying straight and children jump over you 

 See how many somersaults you can do in a row 

 Play hide and seek 
It all starts with intention.  What intentional action will you take to get yourself and your family up, out and mov-
ing more this spring? 

OPTIMIST YOUTH APPRECIATION PROGRAM 

The Treynor Optimist Club will have their annual Youth Appreciation Program on Sun-
day, April 22 beginning at 3:00 p.m. at Zion Congregational Church.  A reception will 
follow in the fellowship hall.  Teachers nominate at least two boys and two girls in 
grades 7-12 to be honored.  Other students, such as all state speech, art, etc., will 
also be recognized.  Once a student is honored, he/she is not considered in any future 

year.  Teachers receive a list of past honorees to avoid any duplication.  The students introduce their family 
members and have a brief interview before receiving their certificates.  The public is invited.  This is the 28th 
year of the program. 



March started off beautifully and appears to be going out soggy.  Our students are certainly 
starting to get some spring fever, but that hasn't kept them from participating in some fun and 
educational activities.  Treynor Elementary students had a great month and purchased books 
from our Scholastic Book Fair, took part in the 7th Annual Elementary Night of the Arts, at-
tended Intermediate Literacy Night, danced at the Cardinal Core’s Elementary Dance and par-
ticipated in TS Bank sponsored activities such as Financial Literacy and making deposits into 
their TS Bank’s Cardinal Branch here at school. 

 
April will prove to be just as busy with our Iowa Assessments for grades 3 through 5, 1st  grade music con-
cert, and our spring state-wide FAST testing.  Kindergarten Roundup will be held on April 23rd. 
 
We look forward to the warm days that April will provide and the activities that our students will take part in.  
As we begin to wind down the school year, please let me know if you ever have questions or concerns about 
your children’s education.  Feel free to call or email at any time, or schedule an appointment to  meet.  I can 
be reached at 712-487-3422 or jkay@treynorcardinals.org. 
 
Thanks for all of your educational support and for making Treynor Elementary a wonderful place for everyone. 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

No School March 30th through April 4th—Easter  Break 
 
April 9  Kindergarten trip to Stephen Fite 
April 13  “Moves for Micaiah” Service Learning/Fundraiser 
April 16-20 Iowa Assessment Week 
April 18  Early Dismissal 1:00 p.m. 
April 19  First Grade Music Program, 7:00 p.m. 
April 20  Kindergarten trip to Rose 
   

If you have a student who will be in Kindergarten next fall, please plan to 
attend Kindergarten Roundup on Monday, April 23rd.  If you don’t have a child 
currently in school, please call the elementary office to make sure that your 
upcoming child is on our list.  An informational letter will be sent out the end of 
March.  Please let us know if you are planning to send your child to 
Kindergarten and do not receive a letter.  If you have questions, please 
contact Mrs. Kay, Elementary Principal, 712-487-3422. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 
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The second semester seems to be flying by and we are now entering the last 
nine weeks of the school  year.  As the temperatures continue to warm up and 
we enter the spring seasons, I want to congratulate many students on their ac-
complishments over the last month. 

Sarah Gann, Klara Ticer, Kamryn Gillespie, Madelyn Deitchler, Kyle Christen-
sen, Austin Kulesa, Allison Young and Dom Vacanti participated in the WIC Hon-
or Band Festival on March 19 at Underwood High School. 

The Speech Team had four individuals receive the honor of performing at All 
State Speech Festival in Cedar Falls on March 26.  These students are Annaliese McCain (Literary Program), 
Payton Livengood (Improv), Kyla Mittan (Poetry) and Brendan Mass (Prose). 

Thirteen students were inducted to National Honor Society on March 20.  These students are Sienna Black, 
Kyle Christensen, Reagan Darrah, Tommy Duysen, Jordan Finnegan, Isabelle Kudron, Jordan Lowe, Emily 
Morse, Tyler Pollock, Amanda Stephens, Jack Stogdill, Adrienne Suglia and Clarissa Weitzel. 

The girls’ basketball team finished the season with a close loss in the State semi-finals. 
All Tournament Team—Kayla Chapman 
1st Team All State—Kayla Chapman 
2nd Team All State—Madelyn Deitchler 
3rd Team All State—Konnor Sudmann 
Madelyn Deitchler was selected to play in the Iowa Girls’ Association All Star game. 
WIC All-Conference:  1st Team—Kayla Chapman, Madelyn Deitchler, Konnor Sudmann 
                                    Honorable Mention—Sydney Carman and Sydni Huisman 
                                    Academic All-Conference—Madelyn Deitchler 
 
The boys’  basketball team finished the season as the State 2A runner up. 
All Tournament Team—Luke Clausen and Dillon Faubel 
Dillon Faubel was selected to play in the Iowa Basketball Coaches Association All Star game 
Luke Clausen was selected Academic All State by the Iowa Basketball  Coaches Association 
WIC All-Conference:  1st Team—Luke Clausen and Dillon Faubel 
                                    2nd Team—Jon Schwarte and Jack Stogdill 
                        Honorable Mention—Jerry Jorgenson and Jack Tiarks 
            Academic All-Conference—Matt Dickerson, Luke Clausen, Dillon Faubel, 
                                                        Caleb Larsen, P.J. Peatrowsky, Seth Young 
 
The National Honor Society Blood Drive was held on March 14.  Cory Young and the NHS members did a fine 
job of organizing the event. 
 
The WIC Weightlifting Championships were held at Missouri Valley on Friday, March 16 with the boys’ team 
finishing first and the girls’ team finishing in second place. 
 
As the spring athletic seasons begin, I wish them all good luck in their competitions. 
 
The “Jump Shots for Johnsons:  Taking a Stand Against 
Type 1 Diabetes” project was recently selected as the over-
all service award winner for the Iowa Pride Challenge.  We 
will receive $1,000 for the student government program. 
 
Max Hayes, Brooklyn Houser and Caitlyn Van Riper won 
the Better Business Bureau video contest for southwest 
Iowa and the metro Omaha area. 
 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 
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Good luck to the Jazz Band at the Iowa Jazz Championships in Ames on April 5. 

Congratulations to the following students for placing in the top three in the Optimist’s Club Essay Contest.  The 
essay prompt was “Can Society Function without Respect?” 
1st Dom Vacanti (His essay has qualified for the next round and a possible $2,500 scholarship) 
2nd Miranda Becker 
3rd Sam Kaeding 
 

We will be taking the Iowa Assessments on Monday—April 16 through Wednesday—April 18.  It is important 
for our students to be rested in order for them to do their best on the tests.  Also please try not to schedule any 
appointments during the mornings on those days.  We will be testing from 8:20—9:40. 

Congratulations to Jennifer Anderson and Lori Burton for having their Region 13 RPP 
Mini Grant applications approved.  Each of their grants are worth about $11,000. 

Prom will be held on Saturday, April 14 at the Doubletree Hotel in Omaha.  Here is a 
schedule of events: 

 

2:30—3:30  Photo station for prom attendees and parents/immediate family 
3:30—3:45  Doors to the gym open to the general public 
3:45—5:00  Parade of Stars 
5:00—5:20  Junior Class & Senior Class Group Pictures  
5:20—6:00  Travel to Doubletree  
6:00—10:15  Dinner & Dance 
10:30—11:15  Travel back to THS for Post-Prom festivities/Change into casual wear 
11:00   Post Prom events begin 

TREYNOR ATHLETIC BOOSTER CLUB 

 
Treynor Community Athletic Boosters invite you to eat at Silos on Saturday, April 7 starting at 6:00.  Silos will 
donate 10% of the sales from the evening to buy silent auction items for the Booster Bash on Friday, April 27.  
Tickets for the Booster Bash will be available for sale that night.  Hope to see you there to support Treynor ath-
letics. 
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SPRING MUSIC CONCERTS 

April 19  First Grade Concert @ 7:00  
April 26  Fifth & Sixth Grade Band & Sixth Grade Vocal Concert @ 7:00 in 
     the Auditorium 
May 3  High School Fine Arts Night @ 7:30 in the Auditorium/MS Commons 
May 8  Junior High Concert @ 7:00 in the Auditorium 
May 17  Kindergarten Concert @ 7:00  

LUNCH ACCOUNTS & IND. TECH FEES 

Just a reminder with the end of the school year approaching—all lunch accounts must have a 
positive balance on the last day of school.  Students who have a negative lunch balance will 
not be able to sign out for the year.   

Fees will also be due for Industrial Tech. classes and projects.  Please check the bulletin 
board in the Middle School Commons.  Lists are posted through Hex 2.  Payment can be 
made in the Middle School or Superintendent’s Office. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TRACK MEETS 

Charles Lakin was a well-known area philanthropist who was a native of Emerson, Iowa.  He 
created these awards in 2008 to recognize teachers who “motivate kids to come to school each 
day, “ and see teaching as a calling, rather than a job.  Over the last ten years, the Lakins have 
awarded more than $360,000 to area teachers and their associated school districts.   
 
This is the 11th anniversary of the awards whose purpose is to reward and acknowledge teach-

ers who, “entice students to come to school every day”.  This year there will be 4 awards of $10,000 each—two 
for elementary school teachers and two for secondary school teachers.  In addition, each recipient’s school will 
receive $2,500. 
 
Eligible teachers must be certified full-time teachers or counselors currently employed in accredited Iowa 
schools with a minimum of three years continuous teaching experience in the same school.  Nominations will 
be accepted through March 31 and can be made online by accessing KMA’s website at this address: 
http://kmaclosings.connections.net/lakin.php 

LAKIN OUTSTANDING TEACHER AWARDS 

Treynor is hosting four track meets this spring: 
April 9  Cardinal Relays @ 4:30 
April 16  JH Relays @ 4:00 
April 23  Cardette Relays @ 4:30 
May  10  State Qualifying Girls & Boys  @ 4:00 
 
It takes a lot of volunteers to run a track meet well.  If you would like to help at any 
or all of these meets this spring, contact Danette in the high school office, 712-487-
3804 or dblackledge@treynorcardinals.org. 
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SPANISH CLASSES IN TREYNOR 

Apart from learning the language, getting to know the Spanish speaking countries’ culture is another important 
target for Spanish classes. Moreover, I would like to tell you about two activities on which we have worked and 
on which we are working in Spanish 1 and Spanish 2 classes: 
 
PALOTEAO 
 
“Paloteao” means “dancing with sticks” (palo means stick). It is a typical dance in some regions in Spain. Some 
towns or valleys have their own choreography using sticks. I selected a very special one, my mom’s town song. 
Senegüé is a tiny town on the skirts of the Pyrenees mountain range, next to the French border. Though it has 
only 100 inhabitants, this town owns its song. This love story was  supposedly written by a heartbroken soldier 
80 years ago. His beloved woman came from Senegüé. 
 
We worked on the song in Spanish 1. The students could learn some vocabulary while singing and dancing to 
it. When I proposed they dance to it during the Pops concert last March 13, twenty-seven freshmen volun-
teered. They were great and had a lot of fun. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PEN PALS FROM SPAIN 
 
I was able to contact two different schools from Pamplona, my hometown, to get pen pals for all 6th graders 
(73)  and all Spanish 1 (65) and Spanish 2 (54) students. One hundred ninety-two students have a Spanish 
student contact. They are exchanging information about themselves and their way of life. Therefore, 6th grad-
ers can practice what they learned about the Google Slides app at the same time that they learn about Spanish 
culture. 
And, Spanish 1 and Spanish 2 students can practice their Spanish skills and know how Spanish high schoolers 
live.  
      
Señor Puncel, Spanish teacher 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
Easter 

2 
 

NO 
SCHOOL 

3 
NO 

SCHOOL 
JH Track @ 
Under.  4:00 
G JV/V Soccer 
@ M.V. 5/6:30 

4 
NO 

SCHOOL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 
(optional) 

5   
Iowa Jazz Champi-
onships 
B Track @ MV 
4:30; G Track @ 
Harlan 4:30   
B JV/V Soccer @ 
Conestoga 5/7:30  

6 
G & B Golf @ 
AHSTW 4:00 
B Track @ Den-
ison 4:30 
G Track @ N.V. 
4:30 
G & B V Soccer @ 
Under.  4:30/6:30 

7 

State Solo & 
Ensemble Con-
test 
G Soccer @ 
Thomas Jefferson 
8:30 a.m. 

8 
    
 

9 
G & B Golf  
Lo-Ma Here 
4:00 
B Track Here 
4:30 
School Board 
Meeting 6:30 

10   

G Track @ L.C. 
4:00 
JH B Track @ 
Atlantic 4:00 
G JV/V Soccer 
@ West Central 
Valley 5/6:30 

11    
 

12  
JH G Track @ 
Atlantic 4:00 
B Track @ A.L. 4:00; 
G Track @ T-C 4:30 
G JV/V Soccer @ 
A.L. 4:30/6:00 
B JV/V Soccer Here 
N.V. 5:00/7:00 

13 

G & B Golf @ 
Audubon 4:00 
B Track @ 
Under. 4:30 
G & B Soccer 
MV Here 5/7 

14 

Prom 

15 
 
 

Iowa 
Assessments  
Apr. 16-20 

 

16  
G & B Golf 
Underwood 
Here 4:00 
JH Track Here 
4:30 

17 
Boys Track @ 
Lewis Central 
4:00 
JH Track @ 
Clarinda 4:15 
G & B Soccer @ 
AHSTW  5/7:00 

18  
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

19 
WIC Art Show @ 
Audubon 
JH Track @ Audu-
bon 4:00; B Track @ 
Griswold 4:30 
G JV/V Soccer @ 
Riverside 5:00/6:30 
1st Grade Concert 7 

20  

 WIC Art Show @ 
Audubon 
G & B Golf @ Gris-
wold 4:00 
G Track @ Under-
wood 4:30 
G JV/V Soccer 
Atlantic Here 5/6:30 

21 

WIC Art Show 
@ Audubon 
B Golf @ Den-
ison 8:30 
B Soccer @ 
Glenwood 

22 
   WIC Art 
Show @ 
Audubon 

Optimist 
Youth Ap-
preciation 

23   
WIC  Art Show @ 
Audubon 
G & B Golf @  
T-C  4:00 
G Track Here 4:30 
B Track @ Glen-
wood 4:30 
G & B Soccer @ 
Glenwood 4:30/6:00 

24  
B Golf @ St. 
Albert 4:00 
G & B Track 
@ Audubon 
4:30 
B JV/V Soccer 
C.A. Here 5:00 

25   

Progress 
Reports Sent 
Home 
 
5/6 Band & 6th 
Vocal Concert 7:00 

26  
G & B Golf @ M.o 
Valley 4:00 
JH Track @ Red Oak 
4:15 
G Track @ Wood-
bine 5:00 
G & B Soccer @ 
Panorama 5/7:00 

27 
Drake Relays 

28  
Drake Relays 
MS Large Group 
Band @ Red Oak 
G Soccer @ Den-
ison 9:00 
B Soccer @ River-
side 9:00 

29  
 

30  
ASVAB Test 
Baseball Practice 
Begins 
G & B Golf 
Riverside Here 
4:00 

     

April 2018 
Happy Easter!    

Happy Spring!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
WIC G & B 
Track @ Mo 
Valley 4:00 
B JV/V Soc-
cer A.L. Here 
5:30/7:00 

2 
1:00 Early 
Dismissal 
Teacher 
Inservice 

WIC G & B 
Golf @ IKM-
M 9:00 a.m. 

 3 
 JH WIC Track 
@ AHSTW 
4:00; B JV/V 
Soccer @ Glen-
wood 4:30/6:00 
Fine Arts Night 
7:30 

4 
K-3  Field Day  
G & B Golf 
IKM-M Here 
4:00; G & B 
Soccer @ Lo-
Ma 5:00/6:30 

5 
State Large 
Group Music 
Festival  

6 
 

7  
Softball Practice 
Begins; JH Track 
@ M.V. 4:00;  
 B JV/V Soccer 
@ Atlantic 
5:00/7:00 
G Track @ T-C 
4:30 

8  
G & B Soccer  
T-C Here 
5:00/6:30 
JH Spring 
Concert 7:00 

9 
 

10  
Girls & Boys 
District Track 
Here 4:00 

11 
 Grades 4—6 
Track Day 
B Sect. Golf  

12 
 

13 
Mothers 

Day 

14  
G Regional Golf 
G & B Soccer  
Underwood 
Here 4:30/6:30 
School Board 
Meeting 6:30 
 

15   

College Plan-
ning Night 6:00 
in Auditorium 
Financial Aid 
Meeting 7:15 in 
Auditorium 
 

16   
Senior Awards 
Night @ 6:00 
Baccalaureate 
@ St.Paul Lu-
theran Church 
8:00 

17  
G & B State 
Track in Des 
Moines 
Kindergarten 
Program 7:00 

18 
G & B State 
Track in Des 
Moines 
B JV/V Soccer @ 
Riverside  
B District Golf 

19 
Boys JV Soccer @ 
T.J.  
Girls & Boys State 
Track in Des 
Moines 

20 
Graduation 

     2:00 

 
 

21 
G Regional 
Golf 
B District  
Soccer 
 

22 
JV/V BB @ 
Lo-Ma 
5:30/7:30 
Girls JV/V 
Soccer  T.J. 
Here  
5:00/6:30 

23   

 JV/V SB @ 
Lo-Ma  
5:30/7:30 
Boys District 
Soccer 

24 
B State Golf 
G Reg. Soccer 
JV/V SB/BB 
Audubon 
Here 
5:30/7:30 
 

25  
JV/V SB/BB 
@ AHSTW 
5:30/7:30 
Boys State Golf 

26  
Boys District Soc-
cer 
 

27  

 

 

 

28  
Memorial 

Day 
 
 

29  

Girls State Golf 
JV/V SB/BB 
T-C  Here 
5:30/7:30 

30 
Girls State 
Golf 
 

31 
BB JV/V @ 
Cherokee 
5:15/7:30 
SB JV/V @ 
Riverside 
5:30/7:30 

 
 

 

May 2018 
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Happy Mother’s Day! 

    Congrats Grads! 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

It is the policy of the Treynor Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 
disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender identity and socioec-
onomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and its employment practices.  There is a grievance procedure for 
processing complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to this policy please contact the princi-
pals, who serve as the equity coordinators: 
 
 Jill Kay, Elementary Principal, #2 Elementary Drive, 712-487-3422, jkay@treynorcardinals.org 
 Jenny Berens, MS Principal, 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3181, jberens@treynorcardinals.org 
 Gary McNeal, HS Principal, 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3804, gmcneal@treynorcardinals.org 

So many articles of information regarding upcoming and past events are posted to the 
school website that we’d like to encourage you to make www.treynorschools.org a daily 
stop during your web browsing.  We try to reserve email notices to items that are im-
portant or that have deadlines, so we ask that you visit the website regularly to stay up 
to date on the happenings at Treynor CSD.  If you have Facebook or Twitter, you can 
also visit the District/Social Media page to follow Treynor CSD. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

As of now, the last day of school for the 2017-18 school year will be Friday, June 1 with an 
11:00 dismissal.  If school would be cancelled for any reason from now until the end of the 
year, then this date may be adjusted.  Hopefully we won’t encounter any more inclement 
weather!   

 

CHECK OUR WEBSITE DAILY 


